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TITLE: Development of Neighbourhood Management and Policing


RECOMMENDATION:

To approve the actions and recommendation which are listed in (I) to (V) below.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

The Lead Members have discussed the following three interlinked papers: - 

1.
The Development of Neighbourhood Management

2.
The Establishment of a Local Partnership Business Group (at Neighbourhood level)

3.
The Establishment of a Safer Neighbourhood Policing Strategy.

It was agreed that the three papers were closely linked and should be presented to cabinet at the same briefing. The first paper is sponsored by Lead Member for Neighbourhoods and the other two papers are sponsored by Lead Member for Community Safety.

The following issues were noted and it was agreed that they should be brought to the attention of the Strategic Directors and of the Cabinet.

(I)
Historically Neighbourhood Managers have experienced some difficulty in obtaining the attendance of key partners at meetings and of those in attendance taking away actions. This has been evident at some Community Sector Meetings (now to become Local Partnership Business Group Meetings). It was noted that explicit Executive and Political support will be critical in giving support to Neighbourhood Managers, if these proposals are to succeed.

(II)
It was acknowledged that whilst reductions in Crime and Disorder remain the main priority for Neighbourhood Managers it is not their only priority, they are expected to deliver on all seven themes of the City.

(III)
Additionally in determining action, the objective would be to reach a consensus as to what was appropriate.

(IV)
Within the proposed Local Partnership Business Groups it is accepted that the NM will have primacy as chair however there will be a close working relationship with Neighbourhood Police Inspectors who will share the Chair when appropriate or in the absence of the NM.

(V)
If supported by Cabinet and the above papers become policy it is recommended that their introduction be the subject of independent preliminary review after 6 months of implementation, this should be followed by a full evaluation after 12 months.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:

(Available for public inspection)

1.
The Development of Neighbourhood Management

2.
The Establishment of a Local Partnership Business Group (at Neighbourhood level)

3.
The Establishment of a Safer Neighbourhood Policing Strategy


ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

A risk assessment has been undertaken. The three strategies once implemented, need to be reviewed as a holistic strategy after 6 months and 12 months to ensure that the new structures are fit for purpose.

	


SOURCE OF FUNDING:

£1.500 will be required from the Partnership Development Fund to undertake the recommended reviews

	


COMMENTS OF THE STRATEGIC DIRECTOR OF CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES (or his representative):

1. LEGAL IMPLICATIONS




Provided by :N/A

2. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS



Provided by :N/A

3. ICT STEERING GROUP IMPLICATIONS


Provided by:N/A

PROPERTY (if applicable):

N/A

HUMAN RESOURCES (if applicable):

N/A

	


CONTACT OFFICER:

Don Brown Head of Community Safety 0161 793 3596

KEY DECISION:


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):

ALL WARDS


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:

Community Strategy; Crime & Disorder; 
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